
 

The Audit Board of the City of Orlando met on Thursday, January 25, 2024, in the Veteran’s Conference 
Room on the 2nd Floor of Orlando City Hall. 

 
BOARD MEMBERS:  

Jessica Kolb Present        [2/2] 
Margaret Lezcano Present [2/2] 
Rene Blanco   Present [2/2] 
Paul Shelton Present [2/2] 
Marco Barbarossa Absent [1/2] 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: 
George McGowan, Audit Services and Management Support Director 
Jose Fernandez, Controller 
Holly Queen, Financial Reporting Manager 
Deanna Brooks, Citizen 
Perez Goree, Recording Secretary 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

Jessica Kolb determined that enough members were present for a quorum and called the meeting to 
order at 1:05 PM. 

 
2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Jessica Kolb asked if there were any comments regarding the minutes from the previous meeting. A 
MOTION WAS MADE TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 30, 2023 
MEETING AS WRITTEN. THE MOTION WAS APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

Deanna Brooks inquired whether the City’s Internal Audit quality control system is in place and 
operating efficiently. 
 
Discussion ensued. 
 

4. AUDIT SERVICES AND MANAGEMENT SUPPORT UPDATE – GEORGE McGOWAN, 
DIRECTOR OF AUDIT SERVICE AND MANAGEMENT SUPPORT  
 
Mr. McGowan presented completed projects since the last meeting and the revenue auditing results. 
Mr. McGowan also reported on the projects in progress and the status of the current annual audit 
plan.  
 
 
Discussion ensued.    



 

 
5. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF AUDIT BOARD PROCEDURES- GEORGE McGOWAN, 

DIRECTOR OF AUDIT SERVICE AND MANAGEMENT SUPPORT & JESSICA KOLB, 
AUDIT BOARD CHAIR 
 

Mr. McGowan and Ms. Kolb presented the City of Orlando Audit Board Procedures to the Audit 
Board.   

Discussion ensued, and revisions were made.  It was noted during this discussion that several of the 
City Code required actions of the Board have been accomplished and the recording secretary will 
document these actions. 

A MOTION WAS MADE TO APPROVE THE CITY OF ORLANDO AUDIT BOARD 
PROCEDURES UPON COMPLETION OF REVISIONS. THE MOTION WAS 
APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 

6. NEW BUSINESS 
 

None 
 

 
7. ADJOURNMENT 

 
There being no further business to discuss, Jessica Kolb declared the meeting adjourned at 1:54 
PM. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Jessica Kolb Perez Goree 
Chair Recording Secretary 
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